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President’s Message for September 2019  

 

Hi fellow Club Members 

 

I will be continuing to fill in for our president this fall as he regains his health.  The good news is 

that there have been several Pete sightings on the Island in the recent days. 

Well fall is coming, and I am getting ready for some cooler weather. I must admit I could use a 

little dryer weather also.  This is when things become even more exciting in our club. Because 

we are not having a Marco Sportfishing Club meeting this month, this month’s newsletter will be 

 

extra important in keeping you up to speed, so you don’t miss out.   

You will find attached to this letter signup sheets for some of our major fall events.  The Sept. Double Dose 

Backwater event, in early Oct. the Redfish Two Man Tournament and the Redfish Team Event in late Oct.  So, get 

your Signup sheets filled in, your checks written and send them in. Or you can come to the Triple Crown Pulled 

Pork Picnic (9/11) and sign up there.  We will be able to answer all your questions.  Remember the earlier you 

signup the better opportunity we have to bring in enough FISH for the events. 

Also, in the coming weeks you will be getting information on our annual Christmas party (12/4).  This Holiday party 

is almost always sold out so don’t wait too long.  Hard to believe I am already talking about this year’s Holiday 

season, but the months fly by and soon we will be going to the Tree lighting and Christmas parade. 

This is also the time of year we look to you to volunteer for MSC Board positions and to just generally help out.  

Over the years new members have asked me how to get to know club members better, meet new fishing 

partners and learn local water skills.  I always tell them the best way is to get on the Board or agree to run an 

event.  We need your help and you will quickly form friendships that will last for years.  I can also tell you that the 

Older Members (though they often will not admit it) could use a little help in dealing with our computer driven 

society, particularly Excel, Power Point and Word.  You help us with our computer needs and we will be glad to 

share our fishing Hot Spots and techniques. Just email us or stop us at an event and let us know you want to get 

involved.  Right now, the hunt for a Membership Chairman is one of our top priorities.  I am sure you can see why 

I mentioned Excel skills. 

Though the Backwater fishing has been slowly returning to normal we cannot say the same for our near shore 

reefs and our deep-water Red Grouper fishing.  We need to find ways to take some pressure off the Grouper 

Population and redirect some of our events.  Ed Shebert has been working long and hard on this subject and all 

suggestions are appreciated.  Your Ideas and input are critical to the long-term success of our club. We/you can 

make a difference.  

So, sign up, help out and get involved you will be glad you did. 

Hope to see you on the water 

Ed Vesely 

 

PS. Help me make our club even better. Please email me any thoughts you have for future speakers or fishing 

events. We are always looking for ways to improve 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/


LEADER BOARD Updates as of August 
Get LEADER BOARD updates using the link below. 

Link to LEADER BOARD 

 

Fish of the Month (FOM) as of August 
Get FOM updates using the link below. 

Link to Fish of the Month 

 

 

 

Offshore Report 
by Ed Shebert 

 
 

Offshore Events-SEP, OCT, NOV, DEC 
 

Offshore Conditions: Last year we eliminated all offshore events from 
October through December as our tainted waters seriously affected 
‘catches’ of most all species of fish.  Currently, we are looking at another 
predicament, mainly from the Grouper standpoint.  Waters less than 80’ 
have produced few, if any, Grouper keepers or shorts alike.  
 
A review of our deeper waters in the 100’ range our MSC offshore 
captains, select guides and charter captains reveal notable declines of 
the Red Grouper action…some trips getting none.  Last year this lasted 4 
months, hopefully we see a recovery soon. Keep your lines in the water, 
just re-focus your targets, and let us know conditions through blogs. 
 
September: Labor Day Classic, runs Aug 25- Sep 1. 
 
October: Take a break and check out the Redfish Tournament. No Event 
 
November 18-22: Gag Grouper skill event 
 

December- Super Grouper II, details TBA, may be delayed if conditions 

persist. 

 
                   
 

http://marcosportfishingclub.com/LeaderBoardHome.htm
http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/FishOfMonth.htm


August “No-Bait” Backwater Event Results 
 

3-days of unpredictably storm weather made the No-Bait event a challenge. Through 

perseverance, rescheduling, and in some cases bravery, we made it through despite the 

havoc mother nature bestowed upon us. The final results are as follows:  

 

• Initial Registration: 26 anglers @ $260.00 

• 4 members elected not to fish, their entry fee will be refunded @ -$40.00 

• Final # of anglers: 22 @ $220.00 - Club provided funds portion from backwater budget = $200.00 

• Total Net Prize Pool including the $40 in refunds = $420.00 ($220 + $200)  
 
Note: There were a few larger trout and redfish caught that are not shown in the standings.  
 18” Trout (Ed Brown) -  17.5” Trout (Mike Larsen) // 23.5” Redfish (Mike Larsen) // 18” Snook (Jay Jones)   
The anglers who caught them won first place in a category, so these other fish do not reflect in the 
standings. One prize per angler as per the event rules.  
 
Redfish:  

1. Ed Brown – 33.5” - $65.00 
2. John Baker – 23.25” - $45.00 
3. Ron Scriver – 19.75” - $30.00 

Snook: 
1. Mike Larsen – 20.25” - $65.00 
2. Victor Ordija – 17” - $45.00 
3. Dave Rizzo – 16.75” - $30.00 

Spotted Sea Trout:  
1. Jay Jones – 18.5” - $65.00 
2. John Moore – 15.25” - $45.00 
3. Larry Heinemann – 14.75” - $30.00  

• Prizes will be awarded at the Triple Crown Picnic in September.  
 
Glad to have this nonsense month of weather behind us! On Wednesday, the originally scheduled fishing 
day, Howard Laskau, John Moore and Mike Larsen paddled all the way across Chokoloskee Bay and fished 
for a few minutes only to have lightning chase them off the water.  
They took shelter on Cabin Island (yes, there is a real cabin still there) to dodge the lightning bolts prior to a 
frantic & scary paddle back to the launch. We had watched the weather forecast at 4:30am on Wednesday, 
and ALL THREE local stations forecasted spotty showers ending around 7:30-8:00am, then clear until early 
to mid-afternoon. They sure missed that one! Thankfully nobody got hurt, despite the conditions not being 
great on any of the days. This is summertime, with storms in the afternoon, not morning! Better days are 
ahead…☺  
 
Thanks to everyone for your participation and continued support of our backwater program. 
Congratulations to all the winners. Be sure to sign up for Double Dose, our September backwater event!  
 
Mike Larsen 
Backwater Events Coordinator 

 











 

 

Triple Crown Tournament Update 
Ron Scriver Director 

 
The 2019 Triple Crown Tournament is at the halfway point. Twenty-nine of forty-
two participants have submitted fish for the contest. 
 
Current standings have Ed Brown in first place, with Dave Rizzo, Allan Bristow, 
Bobbie Ordija and Dick Larson rounding out the Top 5. Ed has caught the largest 
Redfish at 33.5 inches. Allan has landed the largest Snook at 41 inches. Mike 
Larsen has the largest Redfish not in the Top 5 at 23.5 inches. Al Jennings has 
the largest Snook not in the Top 5 at 39 inches. Two months remain to get out 
there and catch those big ones! 
 
The September meeting and picnic, with the annual club BBQ contest, will be 

held at 4:00PM on Wednesday, September 11th at Sarazen Park. The deadline 

for submitting your reservation form (available on MSC website) and fees is 

Saturday, September 7th. 

 Mike Larsen: 23½” Redfish 



 

Kayak Fishing Chokoloskee Bay 

August 23, 2019 

by Victor Ordija 

 

A calm and sunny day greeted the small group of kayakers that fished 

Chokoloskee Bay. The long eight hour plus outgoing tide kept the group from 

venturing deeper into the mangroves. The kayakers fished the oyster bars 

and the mangroves islands bordering the bay. While no large fish were 

caught, several smaller Redfish, Snook and Spotted Seatrout were landed by 

the kayakers. Mike Larsen caught a 22.5” Redfish, the largest one caught 

this day and John Baker landed a 21” Redfish with multiple spots. John 

Moore reported a Marco Slam (Redfish, Snook and Trout) and Howard 

Laskau needed a Spotted Seatrout to complete a slam. Victor Ordija hooked 

a four foot plus Tarpon, but the fish broke the 30# leader on the third jump. 

On a cautionary note, Larsen, Laskau and Moore were stopped by park 

rangers and were checked for fish and the now required park pass. 

 

 



 

 

 

September 2019                                                                   Fish of the Month: Snook  

Date Event Information & Comments 

September 1 Offshore Labor Day Event 

Ends 

 

September 5 There is NO General Meeting See Triple Crown Picnic Flyer 

September 9 Board Meeting 8:30AM Coast Guard Auxiliary 

Station Caxambas Park 

September 10 “Double Dose” Captains 

Meeting 

4PM Crazy Flamingo 

September 11 Triple Crown Picnic and 

General Meeting 

See Attached Flyer for Details 

September 12 “Double Dose” Fishing Day See Flyer Attached Flyer for 

Details 

September 13 “Double Dose” Alt. Fishing Day  

September 21 Kayak Trip Hells’ Gate See Website for Details 

 

    Special Note Last Day to Sign Up for Triple Crown Picnic is September 7th!! 
 



November 2019                                                           Fish of the Month: Gag Grouper 

Date Event Information & Comments 

November 7 General Meeting Speaker Jim 

Scharpa Topic TBD 

7PM Rose Hall Auditorium Doors 
Open 6:30 

November 8 Captains Meeting Turkey Slam 3:30 at Crazy Flamingo 

November 11 Board Meeting 8:30 Coast Guard Auxiliary 

Station Caxambas Park 

November 12 Turkey Slam Fishing Day See Attached Flyer 

November 13 Turkey Slam Alternate Fishing 

Day 

 

November 14 Kayak Trip Fakahachee 

Strand 

See Website for Details 

November 18 Offshore Gag Group Event 

Starts 

See Offshore Report this 

Newsletter 

November 22 Offshore Gag Grouper Event 

Ends 

 

   

 

October 2019                                                                      Fish of the Month: Redfish 

Date Event Information & Comments 

October 3 General Meeting Topic 

Redfish Speaker Guide Ken 

Chambers 

There Will Be a Raffle for a Trip 
with Ken 7PM Rose Hall 
Auditorium Doors Open 6:30 

October 7 Board Meeting 8:30AM Coast Guard Auxiliary 
Station Caxambas Park 

October 7 Captains Meeting Two Man 

Redfish Tournament 

Location TBD at 4PM 

October 9 Two Man Redfish Fishing Day See Attached Flyer 

October 10 Two Man Redfish Alternate 

Fishing Day 

 

October 21  Kayak Trip MacIlivine Bay See Website for Details 

October 25   Captains Meeting Redfish 

Team Event 

Location and Time TBD 

October 28 or 29 Redfish Team Event Fishing 

Days 

Pick a Day See Attached Flyer 

October 30 Redfish “Spooktecular” Team 

Picnic 

Details to Follow 

October 31 End of Triple Crown 

Tournament 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

Update from the Editor 
September 2019 

 

 

 

 

August was a slow month, “the dog days of summer”, but going 

forward activities will be picking up.  Buddy Trips should re-start, 

regular picnics and perhaps Pied Piper Trips.  The Redfish 

Tournament has been divided into two distinct events.  The Two Man 

contest starts October 9th, and the Team Event is at the end of the 

October.  Carefully review the attached forms, so that you fill out the 

form(s) for the event(s) you wish to participate in. 

 

I am always looking for pictures of what you have caught along with a 
brief “fishtale”.  Send it in and it may appear in the next News Letter. I 
can be reached at pfwanzenberg@yahoo.com.    
 
 
 
 
 
.  
 
  

 

 



IMPORTANT! Registration Info for Double Dose 

Event Date: Thursday, September 12th  
 

Due to no general meeting in September, you may register for our September 

Backwater Event “Double Dose” at either of the following:  

 

• Morgan Stanley Triple Crown Picnic on Wednesday, Sept. 11th at Sarazen 

Park.  

or 

• Captain’s Meeting on Tuesday, September 10th to be held at the Crazy 

Flamingo at 4pm.  

 

The detailed event flyer and registration form are available on the “Coming 

Events” page of the MSC website. Mike L. will also have flyers and forms at 

both venues/dates above.  

 

Double Dose is a team event, with the goal to catch one each of redfish and 

Snook. Team prizes will be based on the total inches of each team’s largest 

redfish/snook. This is a fun event, so grab your fishing partner(s) & sign up at 

one of the locations/dates listed above.  

 

Tight lines to all! 

Mike Larsen – Backwater Events Coordinator  

 

























 



 
 



 
CURRENT PICNIC PARKING RULES 

 

Beginning in October 2016, MICA no longer issues stickers for vehicles, rather requires that vehicles have a 

person aboard with a current MICA membership card.  In the past, as a courtesy to the club, they had allowed 

club members without MICA membership to park in the lot if they were attending the picnic.  However, due to 

complaints from MICA members that the lot was full during picnics, we no longer have that luxury. 

 

Please be aware that the fine for parking on a swale within the vicinity of Sarazen Park is $95.  

 

HOW TO PARK FOR PICNICS: 

 

1) Marco Island residents can purchase an ID card at the MICA office (above the Mutual of Omaha Bank on 

San Marco and S. Barfield) for $140.  You will need a tax bill or homeowners insurance policy with your 

name on it.  http://www.marcocivic.com/applications/  The ID for your wallet (or on a lanyard) allows you 

to park any vehicle in the lot.  However, it appears that the ID card does not replace the old sticker, ie. you 

can’t let someone else drive your car, they will look at your card to make sure you are in the vehicle.  Also, 

MICA has been leaving notices on cars (including convertibles) that the card must be left on the 

windshield (not on list of 27 rules or on MICA website).  Be aware if someone steals your ID card for 

following this dumb rule, it will cost you $25 to replace it.  Maybe leave a copy of your card on the 

dashboard instead?      

 

2) Get a Collier County beach sticker from the library or Caxambas boat ramp, and park in the Collier County 

parking lot, which is adjacent and east of the MICA lot.  You cannot park in the MICA lot with this sticker.  

The stickers are free to Collier County residents, but you need your car registration. Note that in season on 

very nice days, the Collier County lot could be full by mid-morning. * 

 

3) Pay the fee for parking in the Collier County parking lot of $8 (correct change required). * 

 

4) Find a ride from someone who has a MICA card. 

 

5) Be aware that MICA rule #15 states: “MEMBERS MAY NOT SHUTTLE GUESTS.  MEMBERS MAY 

ENTER ONCE WITH UP TO FIVE PERSONS ONLY”. 

 

6) Park at a friend’s house/condo that lives within walking distance.  I’m not allowed to say who they are (we 

have many) but you can check the roster.  Maybe buy him/her some beers at Happy Hour.  

 

* The Collier County rangers who sometimes patrol the Collier County parking lot, have been telling picnic 

goers that the lot is for “beach parking only” and not for attending picnics (I doubt if this has been tested in 

court).  So if you park there you should appear as if you are going to the beach.  Passing chairs over the fence 

will probably get you busted.  Because of liability issues, ANYONE CLIMBING OVER THE FENCE WILL 

BE EJECTED FROM THE PICNIC WITH NO REFUND. 

 

Note:  These are these that latest rules as 1/23/2018.  See the date-stamped CURRENT PICNIC PARKING 

RULES for any changes. 

 

http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/RULES-Picnics/SarazanParkingRules.pdf
http://www.marcosportfishingclub.com/Flyers/RULES-Picnics/SarazanParkingRules.pdf


 



 

 




